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THANK YOU  
EAST LAKE CHURCH 

 

Once again the wonderful community 

of East Lake Church in Greenfields is 

hosting an event specifically for the 

children of Riverside ESC. 

The free-to-attend “ESC Carnival” 

includes a bouncy castle, mini golf, lots 

of entertainment and food and so much 

more. 

To participate, please make sure to 

RSVP to the school office by March 10. 

Please note, parents/carers must be in 

attendance with your child.  

Important Dates 
 

Mar 09 – The Eagles visit! 

Mar 12 – Swim Carnival (years 4-6) 

Mar 14 – ESC Carnival with East 

Lake Church (10am – 12) 

Apr 09 – Term 1 Ends 

Apr 28 – Professional Learning (all 

staff) 

Apr 29 – Students start Term 2 

PRINCIPAL COMMENTS 

 

Hello Everyone, 

Welcome to Term 1. It has been a busy yet productive start to the new 

school year, our 25th since opening in 1995. I would like to take this 

opportunity to extend a warm welcome to our new students and 

families who have joined RESC for the first time. I am sure there will be 

many rich & rewarding experiences for all our students delivered by our 

professional staff throughout this school year. 

Thank you all for your continued support of our school. 

Enrolments: We are starting this year with yet another story of record 

growth and class numbers – 76 students are now enrolled across 9 

classes. We still have capacity for additional enrolments, especially for 

the Kindy and Pre-primary years.  

Absences: If your child is absent from school can you please inform us 

soon as is practicably possible. We are obligated to maintain accurate 

records of student attendance. I remind everyone that the Department 

of Education recommends holidays organised during your child’s 

schooling years be within the designated school holiday periods. 

Vacations outside these times may compromise a student’s attendance 

record. If you are unsure about any aspects of school attendance, 

please contact our Deputy Principal, Mrs Rekman to discuss. 

Carnival: Eastlake Church are again putting on a free Carnival for the 

school, this will be held on Saturday 14th March and is exclusive for 

Education Support students and their families. I would like to extend my 

thanks to Pastor Josh and his staff and volunteers for providing this 

community activity. 
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School Uniform: As you may be aware there will be a change in Riverside Schools’ uniform during Semester 

two. The old style shirt will be phased out gradually by mid-year 2021. There is an offer available whereby 

each student can obtain three shirts for the price of one. If you have not yet registered your interest for this 

one-off offer, please contact the office now to make sure you don’t miss out. 

School Review: During Term Four we had our mandated school review by the Department of Education. It 

was a wonderful experience to have the Review Team in the school to showcase our students, staff & 

programs. The Review was successful and RESC was deemed to be an ‘effective’ school. The report can be 

viewed on our school website. 

P&C: I would encourage all parents & carers to consider joining the P&C. They do a wonderful job for both 

schools. During 2019 the P&C donated over $6,000 towards investment in our programs. 

New Staff: I would like to welcome several new teachers to our school; Ms Robinson (Rm 19), Miss Scholz 

(Rm 36), Mrs Gibson (Rm 37), Mrs Schmidt (DOTT) and Miss Carvell (Sport). I hope your stay with us is 

productive & rewarding. 

Enjoy Term 1 everyone.  

Jim Douglas, Principal 
 
 

STAFF PROFESSIONAL LEARNING - MINDFULNESS 

“Mindfulness and related practices help develop self-awareness, compassion and care which makes a 
difference not only to individuals but also to our broader community.” This is the message conveyed by 
Mindful Meditation Australia (MMA) to some of our staff who last week attended a professional 
development workshop  – ‘Leaders Easing Stress and Tension’. 

The Western Australian Primary Principals’ Association (WAPPA) has worked with MMA on this program to 
support members with managing stress in their schools. The workshop’s objective was to inspire a workplace 
where school leaders and staff can experience improved job performance, relationships and personal 
wellbeing by making plans to deal with unhealthy workplace stress, anxiety and worry. 

The workshop explored ways to identify and alleviate workplace pressure. Principal Jim Douglas says there 
are obvious benefits to introducing the program to staff: increased awareness about how stress arises and 
what it looks like, and knowledge of useful practices for easing of tension when it occurs. 

Of course, that benefit flows much further to touch every child that attends our school. Following the 
introduction of principles to all staff, mindfulness practices will be incorporated into aspects of the school 
day as part of our Health and Wellbeing program. 
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NEED TO PHONE RIVERSIDE ESC? CALL 9534 0328 

Sometimes we will phone you and you will see it as a missed call message from 9534 0300. This is the 

default line for the combined Riverside Schools. 

If you see a missed call from that number, we would appreciate you returning your call to 9534 0328. 

 

 

STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE 

Parents and carers are reminded that students are not insured by the government for accidents whilst at 

school. Please discuss with your own insurance broker if you wish to have your children covered for such 

events.  

 

 

IS YOUR PERSONAL and EMERGENCY CONTACT INFORMATION UP TO DATE?  

If you have changed your address, your phone contact details, your emergency contacts, or anything else 

that will limit our ability to contact you please call into our school office with your new details. Alternatively, 

phone them through to our office 9534 0328 or email to riverside.esc@education.wa.edu.au. 

 

 

VOLUNTARY SCHOOL CONTRIBUTION 

Each year, families and carers are invited to pay a voluntary contribution that is used to acquire additional 

classroom resources. While it is a choice to pay, the higher the number of contributions received the more 

effectively can the acquisition program benefit all our students. We seek your support to raise the 

participation level to as close to 100% as possible. 

The fee for 2019 is $40 per student. There is a cap on the annual fee for families of three or more students. 

The fee can be paid to the school office either with cash or by direct deposit (sorry no credit card facility), 

and by arrangement can be paid in semester or term instalments. Voluntary payment enables the school to 

purchase extra resources such as stationery, art supplies, textbooks and photocopying. 

 

 

MERENY-MIYA : A WONDERFUL SOURCE OF NOURISHING FOOD FOR YOUR CHILD 

The School Canteen, Mereny-Miya, is a P&C-operated school service that offers a variety of lunch and snack 

foods for students. A canteen menu is sent home with school notices at the commencement of each school 

term. Please send your child with the correct lunch money for their order. 

The schools use the traffic light system for food categorisation: Red for 'off the menu', Amber for 'select with 

care' and Green for 'enjoy and eat lots'. 

Orders can be placed at the canteen before school, or online up to 28 days in advance 

at www.quickcliq.com.au. Online orders will be accepted up to 9:30 AM on the day required. 
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To all parents and carers associated with Room 31, 

For those of you we worked with in 2019, we would like to welcome you back to our classroom, and look 

forward to observing the progress your children make throughout this year. 

To those of you who are new to Riverside ESC: the Carr, Mitting, Pollard and Turner families, we look forward 

to getting to know you better and working together for the betterment of your children. Welcome to our 

class commuity for 2020. 

I would like to introduce you to the Education Assistants 

who will be supporting your children this year. From left 

to right they are Miss Fiona Punch, Mrs Leanne McEvatt 

and Mrs Sam Smith. 

As a team, we are here to 

support you, so if there is 

anything we can do, 

please let us know. 

Our focus areas for this 

semester are developing student independence in the classroom, and 

improving receptive and expressive communication. Consequently, all 

students will have outcomes in their Individual Education Plans based upon 

these two focus areas. 

Student independence is developed through the daily use of visual 

schedules. Presently, we use verbal, visual and physical prompts with the 

students while they use their schedules, that show the children what they 

are going to do next and where they are going to do it. As the children 

become more independent, we can remove levels of prompting, with our 

ultimate goal being the children using their schedules independently. 

At Riverside, we have adopted the use of PODD books in each classroom to 

support student communication. In Room 31 they are modelled during all 

routines and improve a child’s ability to request, comment or question. As a 

result, they are also very effective in controlling potential behaviour concerns that may arise due to 

frustration. We have already seen the gains children have made in 5 weeks thus far this term, and look 

forward to embedding this new language further in our classroom. 

Kind regards, 

Glen Webber  

 

We have had an amazing start to the year. Room 35 is now a Pre-Primary and Year 1 class. We have 6 

enthusiastic boys who are settling in well to the new school year.  

Valli has put away her 
lunchbox visual and is 
removing her playground 
visual in preparation for 
outdoor play. 

http://www.riversideesc.wa.edu.au/
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We have started to learn about 

community helpers and with 

recent events we have decided to 

start learning about firefighters. 

We have watched what a 

firefighter does, we have talked 

about what kind of words describe 

a firefighter and we have even 

practised being a firefighter 

putting out fires with our pretend 

hoses. Two of our intrepid 

‘Firefighters’ are pictured right. 

In Cooking our students have been 

learning how to make pikelets. 

Each week we have changed the 

recipe and added something new. Chocolate chip was the favourite with everyone and the cheesy ones were 

not a big hit at all. 

The students have enjoyed doing art with Mrs 

Margot, Science with Mrs Edwards and going outside 

to do sport with Miss Carvell. In our class we had fun 

mixing condensed milk with food colouring to make 

paint and we painted a big snake as part of our 

learning about the letter ‘S’ (see image at left). 

With a few days of cooler weather we have already 

noticed some illness creeping into our classroom. 

With this in mind we ask that you promote washing 

hands with warm water and soap, and coughing and 

sneezing into your elbow. We also ask that if 

students are sick that they take the time to rest at 

home before coming back to school. 

We look forward to learning more about all the 

community helpers who help us in the places we live. 

Next we will be learning about the rubbish collector. 

Mrs Gollan, Mrs Tilbee, Mrs Douglas and Mrs 

Somerton  

 

Hello families and carers associated with room 19! What a wonderful start to the year it has been. We have 

been very busy getting to know each other in our room. The students have been particularly busy creating 

friendships with each other which has been wonderful to watch.  

http://www.riversideesc.wa.edu.au/
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We are currently in the middle of our Farm theme of work. This means that 

all of the work we complete is based around the theme of a farm. Some of 

the activities we have been doing are reading farm books, constructing class 

farm stories, practicing measurement by feeding farm animals and creating 

farm animals during art. (Pictured left is Ronald creating a sheep in art.) 

Each term the theme will change, some terms there will be more than one 

theme to include occasions such as Easter. 

For cooking this term, we are concentrating on the recipe of pancakes, our 

cooking class is every Thursday. Each week we change the recipe by adding 

something different. This week is banana pancakes. The students love 

getting involved in cracking eggs, measuring the flour, sugar and milk and 

mixing it all together. They especially love the part where they get to taste them! 

Miss Robinson 

 

Hello Families, 

Room 11 are enjoying a great Term 1 for 2020! All students have settled in well to their new class and I have 

been extremely impressed by the enthusiasm and motivation shown by everyone! A huge well done to you 

all – I am confident 2020 is going to be a fun year filled with great learning experiences and laughter. 

We have been getting to know each other as lessons unfold for 

the year. Students have been enjoying Maths, English and HASS 

lessons, along with Cooking, Health and Physical Education. We 

have also begun using PODD (Pragmatic Organisation Dynamic 

Display) books to aid communication within the class. The 

students (and me!) are starting to get more confident in using 

the book which is fantastic! 

Our year 3 students 

who attended 

swimming lessons 

in weeks 3 and 4 at Avalon Beach did exceptionally well. I am 

extremely proud of all your efforts, well done! 

A huge thank you to all parents and carers who attended IEP 

meetings. It was fantastic to meet you and discuss goals for 

Semester 1. Please feel free to contact me at any time if you have 

any concerns or questions. 

I look forward to keeping you updated on the Room 11 activities 

as the year progresses. 

Mrs Cairns 
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Welcome to Room 33 and what a wonderful start to 2020 we have had! Our 

class is such a delight to teach and the students settled into the school 

routine early. 

They are working hard at their Maths and English learning stations.  We have 

five stations during our maths rotations where students are learning about 

money, time, fractions and number. Our English rotations consist of 

handwriting, spelling, comprehension and independent activities.   

In Maths this semester we are learning about measuring.  Students will be 

practicing using a ruler to measure the length of objects as well as using 

scales to measure the weight of different objects.  (Left: Espen is working 

diligently to complete his maths activity.) 

Monday 17th February was the start of beach swimming lessons at Avalon 

Beach.  Most of our students participated in these sessions with 

enthusiasm and enjoyment whilst demonstrating good beach safety skills 

and listening skills. (Right: Mia stands ready to start lessons in the water at 

Avalon.)  

This year we have welcomed a new teacher to our class - Mrs Margot.  She 

is teaching Art and Keyword sign once a week.  Students are busy using a 

variety of different art materials and resources to create wonderful art 

masterpieces. 

We look forward to our next newsletter where we will be able to fill you in 

about more of the wonderful things students have learned and are 

learning.    

Mrs Hart 

Hello to all parents and carers of students in Room 36. Wow what a fantastic start to the 2020 school year! 

Firstly, I would like to wish a warm welcome to all of my new parents and returning parents from the 2019 

year. I know that this year will be filled with plenty of learning, laughter and fun and I am so grateful to have 

you all on board.  

We started Term 1 by getting to know each other as well as understanding the classroom expectations and 

routines. During the first two weeks we learnt about Chinese New Year and the Australian bushfires that had 

tragically occurred over the Summer. Our students created beautiful illustrations and wrote their own heart-

warming letter to an Australian firefighter.  

In week 3 we started our much anticipated swimming lessons at Avalon Beach. Lucky enough for us, we had 

perfect weather and had a fantastic time. It was wonderful to see our students learning to swim in the ocean. 

http://www.riversideesc.wa.edu.au/
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Congratulations to all students on their successful completion of swimming lessons. It is an exhausting 

fortnight for our students but they are persistent and give their lessons 100% effort! 

The students in Room 36 have also enjoyed the cooking program. This year, we have decided to focus on a 

single recipe over a four-week period. This will provide students with the 

opportunity to understand the recipe and remember the steps required 

so they can hopefully produce this recipe independently at home. The 

first recipe that we have been making is toasties. The students have 

experimented with making ham and cheese toasties, pizza toasties and 

Nutella and banana toasties. The kids have requested that we stick to 

savoury recipes! It has been fantastic to watch their skill set and 

independence in cooking grow over recent weeks.  

Throughout the first five weeks of Term 1, we have been assessing 

students ready for our Semester 1 IEPs. All students have been patient 

and extremely hard working getting those assessments completed. I 

look forward to watching all of Room 36 achieve their goals throughout 

Semester 1.  

I am extremely proud of all of our students and they should be so proud 

of themselves!  

Miss Scholz 

 

Room 4 has had a jam-packed start to 2020. This Term our theme is ‘The 

World’. So far we have looked at the continents, seeing how many the 

students can name and where they are on a map! We are aiming to expand 

the students’ knowledge of the world outside Australia and how we are 

different but also what we share with other cultures. 

We were very fortunate to have had 2 weeks of swimming lessons at the 

stunning Avalon Beach in Falcon during weeks 3 & 4. We would usually have 

our lessons at the Mandurah Aquatic Centre, however the beach made a beautiful change and we had the 

whole beach to ourselves! The water was lovely despite a couple of close calls with predicted bad weather 

in week 4. Lessons were very well organised and the students all enjoyed the experience of swimming at the 

beach which is so important given where we live. 

On Monday of Week 6 we had a visit from 4 

West Coast Eagles players! The students were 

given the opportunity to hone their skills with 

the professionals and were thrilled to receive a 

signed poster from the players at the end.  

Coming up later this term we have our year 5/6 

School camp at Landsdale Farm. We will be 

leaving on the 7th of April, spending 2 nights at 

the Farm and returning to school on the 9th of April. Our students will have the opportunity to enjoy some 

Congratulations to our first Merit 

Certificate award winner Rory on 

your admirable start to the year. 
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farm activities as well as visiting both AQWA and Caversham Wildlife Park. Students and staff alike are looking 

forward to camp before we break for Easter. 

Miss Whiteley 

 

 

What a lovely start to the year! Our class have been doing lots of exciting things.  

We have been really enjoying swimming lessons down at Avalon beach. At the start, some of us were a little 

bit nervous entering the water, but by the end everyone was blowing bubbles in the water and enjoying a 

swim! Some even stood up on a body board! 

Our students have been enjoying cooking classes every week. We have been learning cutting and peeling 

skills, and learning the importance of safety in the kitchen. Every day, we pick somebody sensible to be the 

‘chef of the day’. The chef helps to set the table properly, serves the snacks and serves drinks to everyone.  

After eating, we all clean our own dishes and clean the equipment, table after ourselves. 

 

We are looking forward to an exciting year ahead of us!   

Mrs Gibson 

 

 

Hello everyone. Room 10 (Year 5/6) has had a terrific start to the year. Our students have quickly settled into 

class routines and are working very hard.  

It has been lovely to meet individually with parents and guardians to discuss classroom processes and student 

goals. It can be a nervous time for parents with their child starting in not only a senior class but with new 

teachers, and meeting with parents allows us to start positive relationships with families. Welcome everyone! 

Weeks three and four have seen lots of very excited students heading down to the beach for swimming 

lessons. Staff were very nervous about the change of venue but all students have demonstrated 

understanding of the classroom rules of safety and respect and have done exceptionally well. Our staff have 

also enjoyed assisting the children in the water during this very hot start to the term. 
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Khaleb Rose (right) has been selected as a student councillor for this 

semester from our classroom. Khaleb has proved to be very responsible 

in and out of the class and we look forward to seeing him work with Mr 

Lee and the rest of the student council in providing leadership to other 

students within the school.  

Week 6 will see the start of the Riverside Café program. Our class has 

been working hard getting set up for this in-school program. It includes 

visiting other classrooms to collect orders, counting money, cooking and 

delivering food and beverages to our staff. Lots of new skills are having 

to be taught and the students are looking forward to the program launch 

for 2020 and putting some of their learning into practice. 

Following the initial placement testing in Weeks 1 and 2 students are now engaging with the curriculum and 

are working to achieving goals that have been set in their Individual Education Program (IEP). It is great to 

see that all our students are able to demonstrate an understanding of classroom expectations both 

academically and behaviourally and they are working very hard at all set tasks. 

This year has started out with lots to do and it looks likely to continue that way with many great things 

planned. Camp in Week 10 of this term is the first of many exciting adventures to be had!  

All the staff in Room 10 look forward to working with your children throughout the year and enjoying seeing 

them create fond memories that will stay with them as they move toward secondary schooling in 2021. 

Mrs Mattin 

 

North Mandurah JFC Starkick Program 

The Starkick program is a multi-award winning all-abilities program started in 2015 and North Mandurah 

Magpies is the 5th club to implement the program. It is supported by the WAFC and the AFL. 

Starkick is a football program for children aged between 5 and 13 where children who, by circumstance or 

choice, are unable to join into our clubs existing football programs. 

The North Mandurah Junior Football Club fully support the Starkick program throughout all age levels within 

the club and continue to support the inclusion of all children within the community through AFL footy Starkick 

activities. 

Cost is $150 (same as a Kidsport Voucher). Contact North Mandurah Football Club for more information 

http://northmandurahfc.com.au/ or head over to the FaceBook page to keep up to date at 

https://www.facebook.com/starkicknmjfc/ 
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The Eagles Have Landed 

Today, West Coast Eagles players Mitchell O’Neill, Jarrod Brander, Hamish Brayshaw and Jarrod Cameron 

together with supporting Eagles representatives visited Riverside ESC to spend time imparting skills, sharing 

their experiences and enthusing our wide-eyed students. It was a thrilling time for all and we are grateful to 

the Eagles and to Miss Carvell who organised the visit.  

A PUZZLE: Students, one of the people in the picture below does not belong. Can you guess which one? 

The strong poses below speak of great courage and determination, easily outdoing the players in the back 
row. “Where is the rookies sign-up desk”, they ask. 
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Eaglets learning to fly …  
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